PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 15th September 2016

Present: 
Staff: Dr George, Angela Allenby, Sue Lane

Patients: Jean Ellerton, John Ellerton, Stephen Belcher, Tessa Bradshaw, Janice Blanchard, Alan Bell, Pamela Brown, Michael Kenny
Chairman Jean Ellerton opened the meeting. Welcome to new member Michael Kenny.  Jean informed the group of the death of Peter Cowling who was a member of the PPG and will be sadly missed.  Also expressed condolences to Mr Belcher who sadly lost his wife in July.
Apologies: Susan Lee, Janice Cressey, Barbara Boulton, Brian Pike, Janice Pike, 
Minutes from last meeting

Minutes approved by the PPG as a true record.   

Matters Arising:

Surgery Lift – Practice has put in the bid to the Transformation Fund for funding for a lift to be installed in the surgery.  Angela attended the Practice Managers meeting this week where practices were informed that 14 bids out of 20 had been accepted in principle and the practice should hear in the next couple of weeks whether they were successful.  Practices were supposed to hear by 31st August 2016 but this has been postponed.  If the practice is successful then they will have to put a business case together for the next stage.
Care Network – Following on from the PPG Chairs Meeting on the 29th March:  it was proposed the chairman from the practices in each group should meet together and that one representative from that group would attend the regular GP meetings; Angela has sent an email to our Care Network asking if any of their Chairs have given any thought to the next steps but has still not received any replies and also mentioned at the Practice Managers meeting with little response.  Jean said she would feed this back at the next Chairs meeting she attends.
2016 Survey Results/FFT Comments
The PPG had copies of the survey results and the FFT comments.   Very good percentages in the Good, Very Good and Excellent categories; a bit lower on the booking of appointments however if patients are unable to book an appointment on the day then they can come to the door the next morning at 8.20am and be one of the first seen.  PPG agreed this was a very good service and worked well.  Sue explained that we can only pre-book up to 3 appointments in an afternoon as we only have one GP and patients do need to ring at 2pm to be fair to everyone.

The comments from the survey and FFT were also very positive.  The practice felt that if they knew who made comments they would do their best to address any issue and hopefully resolve to the patients satisfaction.  Jean suggested putting a box on future surveys to tick if they would like someone to contact them regarding any issues mentioned which was agreed.
PPG Chairs Meeting

There is a meeting on Friday 30th September from 11am – 12.30pm in the Council Chamber at Scunthorpe Civic Centre where two local MPs will be in attendance.  Jean is unable to attend and asked if any other PPG member could attend in her absence.  Alan Bell said he would attend; Jean gave him the print off from the last meeting and will email Janet Gaiger informing that Alan would be attending and was given the relevant information.
Angela reported that the MP’s had been into Ancora Practice and observed the problems secretary’s/ practice staff were encountering with regard to getting through to SGH/ chasing up appointments/hospital correspondence etc. and would look into this issue.  Alan explained the new telephone system in place at SGH and that some teething problems had been encountered however it should be a far more efficient system in the long term.  
Some issues to be addressed were the Mobile Breast Screening Unit based at Morrison’s Car Park as people who live rurally could struggle with transport; also NHS Finance and pressure on GP practices.
Any other business

· PB asked about the legalisation of prescribing cannabis but nothing has been passed as yet and would probably take some time to filter down to GP practice.
· Discussion around GP’s having more direct access to consultants rather than having to type letters which go missing and take some time to get a response.  Alan reported that the WebV system which has just been rolled out to GP practice potentially could be used in such a way.
No other business – meeting closed.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 15th December 2016 at 12.30pm.

The Patient Participation Group at The Oswald Road Medical Centre welcomes new members to join their meetings.  Please inform the reception if you would like to attend the meetings.

PAGE  
2

